STEPPING STONES LATEST NEWSLETTER
Dear parents, 








17th September 2021
We welcome you back to Stepping Stones after such a long time, and a big hello to lots of new little people. It is so wonderful to hear the voices of happy children back at their Preschool. This half term we will be thinking about our Favourite stories, such as Goldilocks and the three bears, The three little pigs, The Gruffalo, Prince and Princess stories, Kipper the dog, Jack and the Beanstalk, The Gingerbread Man and any others that we fancy! During the term we will be talking about our Grandparents, National Grandparents Day, and the importance of MacMillan nursing one of the charities that we support.
Thank you so much with bearing with us the various measures that we have needed to make throughout the Covid pandemic and hope that our present routines for access and times are suitable to you all. 

THE SAFETY OF YOUR CHILDREN is hugely important to us all; therefore PLEASE KEEP GATES LOCKED AT ALL TIMES AND ADHERE TO OUR NO SMOKING OR USE OF MOBILE PHONES POLICIES WITHIN OUR AREA
We value your contribution to your child’s “Learning Journey” and look forward to sharing progress and successes with you. We welcome you to the Tapestry online learning journal system, and invite you to include any comments for significant achievements at home. We will also continue with your child’s portfolio to present to you on Graduation day !!

HEALTH AND SAFETY: Please would you cut up any grapes/cherry tomatoes (or similar) that you include in packed lunches to avoid any choking hazards. 
With our commitment to promoting healthy lifestyles, we ask that the daily drink that you provide for your child to access for themselves at any time is “water”. We also provide a choice of milk or water with each mid session snack. 

We have achieved accreditation for Healthy Early Years and Healthy Movers, which we will do our utmost to upkeep. 
We continue to ask that you contact us if your child is unwell, thus will be absent from the group. Please ensure that we have your most recent contact numbers, this is vitally important in case of any emergency. The most recent Covid guidelines are enclosed overleaf, to add to the leaflet ‘Taking your child to an Early Year’s Setting, information for parents’ which we have already provided.     
Information for the parents of our older children:

If your child was born between 1st September 2017 and 31stAugust 2018, you must apply for a school place by 15th January 2022. You may do this on line at www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions          
All Funding information can be found at: www.supportincornwall.org.uk/childcare    or 08005878191
Or www.cornwallfisdirectory.org.uk
The last day of this half term will be 22nd October 2021, returning on 1st November

Stay safe and well!

All good wishes
Sue and the girls
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The main symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are: 

( a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature)
 ( a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)
 ( a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 
The Delta variant appears to have slightly different symptoms: 
Headache, sore throat, runny nose and fever seem to be more common. 
If your child shows symptoms: 
Please keep them at home and arrange to have a test. If a lateral flow test is positive then you will need to arrange for a PCR test. If a PCR test is positive then your child will be required to isolate for 10 days. 
If your child comes into contact with someone who has tested positive: 
From 16th August close contacts of positive cases who are children will not be required to self-isolate but will need to take a PCR test. If the PCR test returns a positive result they must self-isolate.

We would encourage all those who are advised to take a PCR test, to do so, please, in an attempt to keep us all safe

Thank you for wearing your masks into our reception area, we hope that one day, this may not be necessary!
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